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MEETING OF THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS OF THE PINEBROOK HOMEOWNERS’ ASSOCIATION

AUGUST 5TH , 2009 - 7:00 P.M. – GORGOZA MUTUAL WATER COMPANY
7950 PINEBROOK ROAD, PARK CITY, UTAH 84098
THOSE PRESENT: 
Ted Barnes, Lisa Fizer, Troy Duffin, Mike Jamison, Dan Schofield, David Hedderly-Smith, and Cory McNeely.  
Pinebrook residents Hester Henderson and Jim Olsen were also in attendance.
Ted brought the meeting to order.
1. Hester Henderson and Jim Olson were introduced to the board.

2. Hester Henderson, who resides at 6871 Saddle Court, presented her concerns about a hiking trail that is in close proximity to the back of her house.  She noted that trail users can look directly into her house and has caused other interruptions over the past several years.  (Handouts to accompany final minutes).  She requested that the trail be moved away from her property, if possible.  Ted noted that her concerns are the same as other homeowners impacted by the trail system in Pinebrook.  Ted noted that although the PHOA was not obligated to move the trail, he suggested that the PHOA split the cost with Hester, up to a maximum of $1,500, with Hester covering any additional costs over what the PHOA is willing to match.  It was noted that Troy’s company would be hired to realign the trail.  It was also suggested that rocks removed for the purposes of realigning the trail could be placed on the neighboring vacant lot (also owned by Hester) as a deterrent to vehicles being parked there by trail users.  David made the motion to realign the trail away from her house at a maximum cost of $1,500 to the PHOA, with Hester covering the remaining cost.  Dan seconded.  Troy abstained, otherwise remaining votes all in favor. 
3. Jim Olsen, who resides at 6920 Canyon Drive, presented several concerns:
a. Jim asked why a trail at the end of Canyon Court was closed.  It was noted that a former homeowner had built his house on the lot that the trail was located on, and that homeowner was not agreeable to having the trail continue through his property.
b. Jim requested an updated on the rental house at 6970 Canyon Drive located near his home.  Ted noted that the owner had been served notice to discontinue rental use of the property.  He also noted that the next step would be filing a lawsuit, which is a very lengthy process.  The PHOA and its attorneys have pursued other methods of stopping nightly rental of the property by contacting Summit County regarding various health, safety and regulatory issues.

c. Jim requested an update on Cruz’s former home at 6930 Canyon Drive.  Ted noted that GMAC has nearly completed their process of repossessing the home and intends on demolishing the home and restoring the site as soon as possible.  It was estimated that demolition costs would be approx. $35K and would be paid by GMAC.

d. Jim asked about the house formerly owned by Adam Andrade at 6940 Canyon Drive.  Dan and Cory noted that the property has recently sold, and should be completed and re-sold within a reasonable time frame.

e. Jim requested that he see the plans for a new home being built on Canyon Drive.  He also expressed his frustration with the length of time it’s taken to resolve the issues with the other homes on Canyon Drive.  Dan noted that issues between a builder and homeowner are personal in nature, and should not involve the PHOA board.  Ted noted that many of the current issues arose during the former PHOA board’s term, and that as a result of the problems with Cruz’s home, procedures have been implemented to avoid this type of problem in the future.  Dan pointed out that it’s a volunteer board, and invited Jim to be on the board.  He also asked Jim to meet with him to review the plans for the new home on Canyon Drive, which Dan said are one of the better sets of plans presented to the ACC board for review.
4. Minutes for the June 10th, 2009 meeting were reviewed.  David made the motion to approve as corrected.  Dan seconded.  Vote all in favor.

5. Financial statements at and for the month ended June 30th, 2009 were reviewed.  General discussion followed.  David asked about the PHOA’s investment in the pool as well as the deposit made on the emergency alarm system.  Dan and Ted noted that an architectural set of plans were required to determine building costs, which resulted in an approx. $17K bill from the architect.  Cory noted that the HOA has paid $7K of the balance.  Dan noted that the emergency alarm system was being reviewed by the County, and is moving forward.
6. Ted noted that Bob Nohavec has requested having a clothes line in his yard.  Dan suggested that the CC&R’s be reviewed and the board’s response be made in accordance with the CC&R’s.

7. Mike reminded the board that changes should be made to the Construction Plan Approval Agreement to address the issues with nightly rentals, and that they are not permitted in Pinebrook.  David and Dan agreed to work on a draft of the text, to be reviewed by Ted.

8. The request made by the Trails Committee at the 6/10/09 meeting to connect the two parks did not receive any additional comment, and was tabled pending further discussion.

9. It was suggested that Cory contact Craig Hogan to set a date to proceed with the foreclosure on Jim Webster’s lot as soon after Labor Day (9/7/09) as possible if payment from Jim is not received by that day.

10. Cory was asked to contact Centurion Security and invite them to attend the next board meeting on October 7th.

11. No other matters were discussed or voted upon.  Meeting adjourned.
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